
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kindergarten 2021 Key Dates 

 

Parent Information  
The parent information and school tour videos 

can now be viewed on our website. 
 

Kindergarten Orientations 
Thursday 19th November 2020 
Tuesday 1st December 2020 

1:30pm-2:30pm 
 

 
 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions these face to face sessions will only take place subject to approval by NSW Dept of Education 

Wednesday, 18 November 2020                                       Term 4, Week 6 

Dates to remember 
19 November Kindy 2021 Orientation session 2 
19 November Year 1 Virtual Excursion  
30 November Dental checks continue 
1 December Kindy 2021 Orientation session 3 
8 December K-2 Presentation Assembly 
9 December 3-6 Presentation Assembly 
 
 
 
 



 

     Principal’s News 
 
 
NAIDOC Week 2020 “Always was, Always will be.” 
Last week we celebrated NAIDOC Week. The theme for NAIDOC Week was, ‘Always was, always will be’. This year’s theme 
recognises that First Nations people have occupied and cared for this continent for over 65,000 years. The very first footprints 
on this continent were those belonging to First Nations peoples. Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people were Australia’s 
first explorers, first navigators, first engineers, first farmers, first botanists, first scientists, first diplomats, first astronomers and 
first artists. 
 
NAIDOC Week reminds us of the First Nations people’s deep spiritual and cultural connection to this country. 
 
 
End of Year Presentation Assemblies K-6 and Year 6 Graduation / Farewell 
The NSW Department of Education recently released an update to our Term 4 COVID guidelines. These guidelines cover the 
holding of Year 6 formals and graduation and presentation day assemblies. We have studied these guidelines closely and 
have made plans for the end of the year accordingly. 
 
Last week communication was sent to parents and carers detailing the arrangements for our end of year assemblies and 
Year 6 graduation. In order to comply with the updated guidelines (and the 4 square metre rule) we will be holding all 
presentation assemblies and the Year 6 graduation assembly on our netball court. Our K-2 presentation assemblies will be 
held on Tuesday 8 December 2020 across the whole day with each grade being split into 2 assemblies so that we can 
accommodate ONE parent or carer per student at each assembly. Our 3-6 presentation assemblies will be held on 
Wednesday 9 December 2020 with grade assemblies across the whole day so that we can accommodate ONE parent or 
carer of each student receiving an award. As per previous communication: 
 
• The proceedings will be videoed and uploaded to the school’s private YouTube channel. Parents will be provided with a 

link to access the video. 
• Parents are to enter the school via Rushall Street, having scanned the Covid QR code or handed in their COVID form at 

the Rushall Street school entry. 
• Parents are required to socially distance at all times. 
• At the conclusion of the event, parents are asked to leave the school grounds quickly via Rushall Street. 
 
Please note, that in case of rain, assemblies will be held in the hall and due to COVID restrictions, without parents or carers 
or visitors. Should this occur, the school will notify (as soon as possible) parents and carers via the school’s 
SchoolStream app. In the event of rain, assemblies will still be videoed in the hall and made available to parents and carers 
as planned. 
 
We have developed these arrangements in line with Departmental and NSW Health guidelines while doing our best to provide 
students and parents an opportunity to celebrate the end of the school year. The videoing and uploading of these events is 
at a cost to the school and designed to provide family members with the opportunity to still view these events. Your 
understanding, cooperation and support in this matter is greatly appreciated. 
 
 
Amazing Pymble Brain Race 
This term we have run our annual ‘Amazing Pymble Brain Race’. The event began in Week 3 with our K-2 teams and only 
ended today during lunchtime with our 3-6 team finalists. There has been great excitement throughout the course of this event 
as students have scrambled to solve clues, challenges and puzzles. This year we have had the highest participation rate, 
with about two thirds of our students K-6 entering the race. 
  
I’d like to thank Mrs Lee-Joe and her team of supporting teachers for providing this amazing and wonderful opportunity for 
our students. Many hours and hard work has gone into preparing and running this event, which our students truly benefit 
from. 
  
Congratulations to all participants and to the winning teams. 
 
 
 



 
Student Leaver’s Form 
If your child is not returning to PPS in 2021 (other than Year 6 students) and you have not yet let the school know, can you 
please complete and return the student leaver’s form attached or email the School Office. 

 

Bruno Diodati 
Principal 
 
 

    Deputy Principal’s News 
 
 
Everyday Maths Hub 
The Department of Education has launched an Everyday Maths Hub for parents on the DOE website. Parents and carers 
can support their child's mathematical skills and understanding with fun, practical and creative activities. The hub can assist 
parents to explore everyday mathematics through the topics your child may have learned about in the classroom. I encourage 
you to explore the hub on the DOE website or through the following link: 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/mathematics/domain 
 

Australian Dental Health NSW 
The ADHNSW Dental van will return to PPS on the week commencing Monday 30 November 2020.  
 

Light Up Learning 

 

This fortnight, I had the pleasure of viewing some fabulous work samples from our Year 2 classrooms. 
Congratulations to these students who received a Deputy Principal’s sticker for their outstanding work in 
spelling and writing. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
Nicole Doig 
Deputy Principal  
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PPS Leavers 
 

To assist with our numbers for classes next year, would all parents of 
children who are 

NOT returning to PPS in 2021 
Please advise the office as soon as possible. 

This refers to all classes K-5 inclusive 
Please complete and send to the office. 

 

NAME: 

 

___________________________________________ 

CLASS: 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

INTENDED SCHOOL: 

 

 

 
 
 



 NAIDOC Week 
 
 
NAIDOC week was celebrated last week on Wednesday 11th November. This years theme was 'Always Was Always Will 
Be.' The 2020 National theme was developed to shine a focus on the length of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander occupation 
of Australia. To acknowledge this event, students dressed in the colours of the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander flag, 
researched NAIDOC week and its importance and created informative, decorative posters. 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
   
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alex Ryan and Ariane Newell 
NAIDOC Week Coordinators 
 
 
 



 The Amazing Pymble Brain Race 
 
This term, we were able to run our Amazing Pymble Brain Race. 
 
Again, the lunch time playgrounds were abuzz with groups of students solving puzzles and riddles. 
 
K-2 began the event in Week 3. The children solved colouring puzzles and word puzzles. They followed instructions to find 
word keys, did scavenger hunts and fished for clues in buckets of water. It ended with a riddle that had to be solved to get a 
4-digit code to a locked box. With a Pit Stop along the way, it took the winning teams 4 days to complete.  
 
In Week 4, our years 3-6 students raced for four days, solving eight major puzzles. During the race, they had to solve 
mathematical and word puzzles, do a folding puzzle, make construction puzzles, interpret riddles, do a scavenger hunt, 
complete an electrical circuit and decode a cypher using a key. We had a Pit Stop before the top 3 teams had an exciting 
“Survivor” style race to the finish involving water cannons and a 3D puzzle!…. I’m exhausted just writing about it! 
 
This year we had a record-breaking number of teams registered K-6 with approximately 397 students taking part. As usual, 
the buzz of excitement in the playground was palpable. It was great to see so many students having fun with their problem-
solving activities. Our students demonstrated enthusiasm, persistence, resilience and good sportsmanship throughout the 
race and should all be commended for their efforts. 
 
I would also like to thank all the dedicated teachers who made this possible, especially our Brain Race Committee: Miss 
Jones, Miss Creeley, Miss Hampton, Mrs Brown, Miss Hann, Mr Dormer, Mr Sillato, Mrs Battaerd, Mrs Henkin, Miss Lazic-
Kirk and Mrs Ryan. Also, all the other teachers who helped out during the race. These staff gave up multiple recess and 
lunches to help, and supervise. Also, a thank you to Mr Burke who always comes through with props and caution tape! 
 
I also want to thank my fabulous student Media Team: Max W. 5J, Adi K. 5A and Oscar N 5A. Keep an eye out for their video 
slideshow on the website when it is finished! 
  
Thanks to all our enthusiastic students for making the event such fun. 
 
 

The Amazing Brain Race Results: 

K-2 

1ST Benjamin Y   2J Cedric T   2J Jeremy L     2J Ryan T      2J 

2ND Grace S   1/2S Mitra J       1/2S Emma S      1/2S Suzie S    1/2S 

3RD Lachie P     1/2S Felix L     1/2S Olivia Z      1/2S Rachel W   1/2S 

 

3-6 

1ST Elena G  5/6B  Stephanie J   5/6B Lucy P  5A   Laranya N      5/6B 

2ND Kirrily W   6H  Ellie L  5/6B  Phillipa C   5/6B  Chloe R    6H 

3RD Arvind N  6H Max L  6H  Luca M    6H   Jeremy M   5/6B 

 



 

        

 



        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Annie Lee-Joe  
Amazing Brain Race Coordinator 
 
 

    Library News  
 
Borrowing has finished for this year and all library books need to be returned, preferably this week (Friday 20th), but at the 
latest by the end of next week (Friday 27th). Home readers will need to be returned to the classroom (not the library) so please 
have a look around for any lost readers. 
  
Thank you to everyone who has already found and returned any of the long term outstanding loans. At this time every library 
resource, borrowed by children and teachers, individual items or home readers and sets used in the classroom need to be 
returned to the library for counting and organising. If you are sure that the books are not at home please send your child to 
the library at lunch time and together we will check the shelves (there isn’t time during library lessons). Most classes are doing 
very will with the long term overdues and I am sure current returns will come back shortly. 
  
It is particularly important for year 6 and any other children leaving the school to ensure that they have returned all books 
before they leave the school. 
If there are any parent coverers who have books, tape and scissors at home from before lockdown, please return them to 
the school as soon as possible, and thank you for the work that you have done for the children’s library. 

 If you have any questions or would like more information please contact me in the library. 

  

Kathryn Harris 
Teacher Librarian 
  



 
 

    Sports News  
 

PSSA results for weeks 2-5: 
 
 

PSSA Results                                                                                  Week 2, Term 4 

Team Result Score 

Snr A Boys Cricket Defeated St Ives North PS 123 runs -115 runs 

Jnr A Boys Cricket Defeated by St Ives North PS 123 runs -115 runs 

Snr B Boys Cricket Defeated St Ives PS 154 runs -61 runs 

Jnr B Boys Cricket Defeated by St Ives PS 164 runs -86 runs 

Snr Girls Cricket Defeated by Killara PS 140 runs - 108 runs 

Jnr Girls Cricket Defeated Lindfield PS 2 122 runs - 94 runs 

Girls League Tag Defeated Masada  //  Defeated Killara 5 - 3  //  3 - 1 

Boys League Tag Defeated by Masada  //  Defeated St Ives 6 - 5  //  5 - 3 
 

PSSA Results                                                                                  Week 3, Term 4 

Team Result Score 

Snr A Boys Cricket POSTPONED due to rain 
 

Jnr A Boys Cricket POSTPONED due to rain 
 

Snr B Boys Cricket POSTPONED due to rain 
 

Jnr B Boys Cricket POSTPONED due to rain 
 

Snr Girls Cricket POSTPONED due to rain 
 

Jnr Girls Cricket POSTPONED due to rain 
 

Girls League Tag POSTPONED due to rain 
 

Boys League Tag POSTPONED due to rain 
 

 

PSSA Results                                                                                  Week 4, Term 4 

Team Result Score 

Snr A Boys Cricket Forfeit (Yr 5 & 6 Camp) 
 

Jnr A Boys Cricket Forfeit (Yr 5 & 6 Camp) 
 

http://www.pngall.com/sports-png
http://www.pngall.com/sports-png
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
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Snr B Boys Cricket Forfeit (Yr 5 & 6 Camp) 
 

Jnr B Boys Cricket Defeated Killara 73 runs -59 runs 

Snr Girls Cricket Forfeit (Yr 5 & 6 Camp) 
 

Jnr Girls Cricket Forfeit (Yr 5 & 6 Camp) 
 

Girls League Tag Forfeit (Yr 5 & 6 Camp) 
 

Boys League Tag Forfeit (Yr 5 & 6 Camp) 
 

 
 

PSSA Results                                                                                  Week 5, Term 4 

Team Result Score 

Snr A Boys Cricket Defeated Roseville 120 runs -51 runs 

Jnr A Boys Cricket Defeated by Roseville 126 runs -110 runs 

Snr B Boys Cricket Defeated Lindfield East 153 runs -50 runs 

Jnr B Boys Cricket Defeated by Lindfield East 103 runs -75 runs 

Snr Girls Cricket Defeated Roseville 2 180 runs - 166 runs 

Jnr Girls Cricket BYE 
 

Girls League Tag Tied with Chatswood  //  Defeated Masada 6 - 6  //  9 - 6 

Boys League Tag Defeated by St Ives  //  Defeated Masada 7 - 4  //  12 - 4 
 
 
 

 Swim News             

The clothing component for years 4, 5 & 6 Swim & Survive will be held during Week 8. The Swim & Survive lessons will 
take place on the following dates, Monday 30  November, Tuesday 1 December and Wednesday 2 December.  
 
What students need to bring: 
Year 4: Swimmers, shorts and t-shirt & plastic bag for wet clothing 
Year 5: Swimmers, long pants and long sleeved shirt & plastic bag for wet clothing 
Year 6: Swimmers, long pants, long sleeved shirt and jumper & plastic bag for wet clothing 
 
 
Ryan Mandla 
Manager & Coordinator of Pymble Swim School 
 
            

 Band News             

Junior Band 2021 
We are thrilled at the number of students who have signed up to be part of the 2021 Junior Band, it’s great to see so much 
excitement for our band program. We will be sending out instrument allocations in the next few days. Watch out for an email 
from pymbleband@gmail.com. Once you get your allocation you need to set up one-on-one lessons for that instrument for 
next year. There will be details of tutors who teach at PPS in the letter, or you can find one outside the school. We look 
forward to you being part of our musical community. 

mailto:pymbleband@gmail.com


  
Performance for Friends and Family 
We are still aiming for the afternoon of Sunday 6th December, for an opportunity to showcase the what the bands have 
achieved this year. Due to Covid restrictions, the celebration will be online via Zoom, we will send more details as soon as it 
is all locked in. All performances will be videoed prior to the online celebration. This online concert will be open to all the 
school community please blocked out the afternoon to hear how well the kids have rehearsed during the year from online 
rehearsals to the standard they are today. 
  
PPS Band Program Needs You! 
The PPS Band Program thrives on a fantastic subcommittee who work with the school and the conductors to ensure our kids 
get an amazing musical experience. We are after two people to fill the following positions: 
  
Junior Band Parent – communicates with the band families, conductors and committee and coordinates the volunteer roster 
for each rehearsal. Support and guidance is provided by the band committee and conductors. 
  
Instruments Coordinator -  admin support for instrument allocations and repairs. No details knowledge about instruments 
required. Support and guidance is provided by the band committee and conductors. 
  
Please email pymbleband@gmail.com if you are interested in either of these roles. 
  
Thanks, 
Zannie and the Band Committee 
 
       

     P & C                

 
 
The P&C held its annual general meeting last Wednesday 11th November.  It was terrific to see a 
great turnout of current members and many guests; the meeting was conducted via zoom. 

Amongst other formalities of an AGM, including presentation of the annual accounts and report, the 
election of the new Committee for 2021 was conducted; thank you to Mr Diodati for overseeing this 
process and to Mrs Doig for attending. 

There are a number of new people joining the Committee who are warmly welcomed and many of 
the 2020 Committee members are staying on, whose experience and continued commitment is greatly appreciated. 

The 2021 P&C Committee members are detailed below – please get in touch with the relevant members to raise any issues 
you’d like to see addressed or ideas you’d like to see brought to life next year.  Thank you to all the 2021 members who have 
nominated for formal roles; it’s great to have you on board. 

All those who attended the AGM will be sent the minutes of the meeting in due course – if you were unable to attend, but 
would like a copy, please request at secretary.ppspc@gmail.com . 

 

Pymble Public School P&C Association Committee for 2021 
Executive Committee 
President Penny Lannen president.ppspc@gmail.com 

Vice President Leanne Kemp vicepresident.ppspc@gmail.com 

Vice President Danielle Visione vicepresident.ppspc@gmail.com 

Secretary Helen Moss secretary.ppspc@gmail.com  

Treasurer Cameron Martin treasurer.ppspc@gmail.com 

Executive Member Sally Davie executive.ppspc@gmail.com  

Executive Member Alicia Ferrier executive.ppspc@gmail.com 

Executive Member Cameron Mason executive.ppspc@gmail.com 

Executive Member Jo Tuck executive.ppspc@gmail.com 

mailto:pymbleband@gmail.com
mailto:secretary.ppspc@gmail.com
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Executive Member Kate Walther executive.ppspc@gmail.com 

Sub-Committees 
Events Sub-Committee 
Events Management Kate Walther events.ppspc@gmail.com  

Events Subcommittee Abiraami (Abi) Thambipillay events.ppspc@gmail.com 

Grounds & Facilities Cameron Mason grounds.ppspc@gmail.com  

Instrumental Programme 

(Instrumental Sub-Committee 
members will be detailed in the 
next edition of Myalla.) 

Zannie Abbott pymbleband@gmail.com  

Liaison Sub-committee 

EALD Liaison – Chinese 
Iris Wang 

Kaye Zhang 
Eald.ppspc@gmail.com  

EALD Liaison – Korean Alisha Hugh Eald.ppspc@gmail.com 

K-2 Liaison Chloe Steele Liaison.ppspc@gmail.com  

Y3-6 Liaison Brooke Buchan Liaison.ppspc@gmail.com 

Promotions Sub-Committee 
Promotions Management Claire Walesby Promotions.ppspc@gmail.com 

Promotions Subcommittee Kath Marshall Promotions.ppspc@gmail.com 

Uniforms (Alinta Liaison) & 2nd 

Hand Uniform Shop 

Lisa Ashton 

Keri Garnys 
2ndhand.ppspc@gmail.com  

 

 

As the new Committee takes shape and starts planning for next year, we’d like to thank the outgoing members for their 
contribution this past year.  Tisa van den Heuvel, as President for the past three years – thank you for your considerable 
commitment and enthusiasm to the P&C and the school, you will be greatly missed.  Ben Chambers, as Vice President and 
Digital Communications – thank you for the substantial work you did behind the scenes maintaining the P&C website, 
database and overseeing the digital infrastructure; you are greatly missed.  We’d also like to acknowledge all those parents 
who are stepping down from the Instrumental (Band) Sub-Committee: Linda Henderson, Lisa Ting, Michelle Bell and Rachelle 
Wilson – thank you for your significant efforts in what has been a challenging year for the band programme. 

Our school community is so fortunate to benefit from the volunteering efforts of so many individuals – not just in formal roles 
on the P&C.  For many of you this could well be your last year at Pymble Public School and your contributions over many 
years at the school are greatly appreciated.  To all past members of the P&C, its various Sub-committees, class parents, 
band parents and general helpers and volunteers at all school events – thank you.  In part, it is this sense of community spirit 
that makes our school such a great one.  For those of you leaving PPS, we hope you find equally active communities in the 
new school communities that you and your children join.  

Whilst all the office bearer roles have been filled for the 2021 Committee, the P&C would love to hear from parents and carers 
who would like to get more involved next year, especially in the areas of events management, fundraising and digital 
infrastructure.  Additionally, the Instrumental (band) Subcommittee needs volunteers for Instruments Coordinator and a Junior 
Band Parent – please reach out to us if that’s something you can help us with. 

More generally, please consider coming along to a meeting to hear what’s planned and have your say – you don’t need to 
have an official role to get involved.  Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 10th February 2021. 

 

 

P&C Committee 2021 
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              PPS School Stream app 

Have you downloaded the School Stream app? You can download the app for free onto as many devices as you wish. All 
parents are strongly encouraged to download our new PPS School Stream app. Should you have any questions regarding the 
app or trouble downloading the app please visit the school website for easy to follow instructions. 

 

    Lost Property 
 
 
Due to COVID-19 restrictions, parents are not permitted to access the Lost Property room. The room will be checked 
regulary by staff and items with names will be returned to the owner. Items with NO NAME will be sent to the 2nd Hand 
Uniform shop and proceeds from these sales will be used to fund school improvements. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwidzfCvv9PLAhUFnqYKHZWLDccQjRwIBw&url=https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id%3Dau.com.unlimitedfx.schoolstream&psig=AFQjCNHOHb-Jc9VDIyrgR9us_gsQ5ihoWQ&ust=1458708663146167


 
 

 Uniform Shop  
 
 
 
Please find below the opening hours for the Uniform Shop.  
 

• Tuesdays 1.30pm – 4pm  
• Thursdays 8.15am – 10.30am   

 
To abide by social distancing regulations, we require any customers that wish to attend the shop for a fitting or to try on 
more than two garments to book an appointment. Appointments can be made by contacting the shop.  
 
 
Please note: Card payments only (no tap & pay smartphone/device payments available).   
 
 
Contact details:  
Phone: (02) 9144 3459  
Email: pymblepublic@alinta.com.au 
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   2nd Hand Uniform Shop  
 
 
NOW OPEN! 
 
The 2nd Hand Uniform shop is back and now taking uniform donations.  Please send any donations to the school office. 
 
The shop will be open again on Wednesday 2 December 2020. To align with COVID safety measures customers are 
strictly limited to their 10 minute appointment. Upon arrival please go directly to the shop where you will need to sign in 
before purchasing your items. NO CASH, we can only accept card payment.  
 
Book your appointment at: 
https://secondhanduniform.setmore.com/  
 

Thanks and regards, 

Lisa 
0424 462 820 
 
 

 

 

PPS Chritian Prayer Group 
 
Throughout this year, the PPS Christian Prayer Group have been continuing to meet to pray for the PPS community. The 
group meet each Wednesday morning of term at 9am, either locally or online. If you would like to join us, please contact 
Jackie Tham (jackietham@yahoo.com.au). 
 

 

 

 

 

https://secondhanduniform.setmore.com/?fbclid=IwAR306LEsuHfNZMQ_7_dqAFPMI_GRXqEDbSRTiRierBtC_RLyscLZxVfr_No
mailto:jackietham@yahoo.com.au


 

 
 
 



 

   Community News 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Landing – Youth Centre 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ist Pymble Scout Group 
Bannockburn Oval, Pymble 

Cubs (ages 8-10)  akela@1stpymblescouts.org.au 
Scouts (ages 11-14)  scouts@1stpymblescouts.org.au 

 
 

 St Swithuns Anglican Church 
Live Family Church – 10am Sundays 

For more info contact: 9488 7377 or office@swiz.org.au or www.swiz.org.au  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Lifeline Pop-Up Book Shop - Roseville 
Thousands of quality pre-loved books in a wide range of categories 

Tues – Sat : 10am – 4pm 
21 Hill St, Roseville 
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MCCARTHY STUDIOS 

2020 
Classes in the Hall at Pymble School 

 
 
Friday  
3:00 to 4:45pm  Kindy/Year 1 - Dance/Singing/Drama 
 
Wednesday  
3.15 to 5:00pm  Years 2/3 - Dance/Singing/Drama 
4.00 to 6:15 pm  Years 4/5 – Dance/Singing/Drama  
        
For further information, please ring Cheryl on 0412 293 230 
or email info@mccarthystudios.com.au 
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